
December 8, 1997

VIA FACSIMILE AND U.S. MAIL

Commissioner Josiah Neeper

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA  94102

Dear Commissioner Neeper:

Subject:
Policy Differences Applicable to QF Contract Restructuring

Since the October 16, 1997 meeting with you on QF contract restructuring, Independent Energy Producers (IEP), the Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA), Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E), San Diego Gas and Electric (SDG&E), and Southern California Edison (Edison) have continued discussions on ways to resolve their various differences.  

While the parties were able to reach agreement on a new Commission approval process applicable to contract restructurings, the parties were unable to reach agreement on a few key policy differences. As a result, Edison and PG&E have developed the attached “Policy Differences Applicable to QF Contract Restructuring.”  It identifies three key issues that continue to prevent consensus: (1) The Commission’s standard of reasonableness for approving contract restructurings, i.e. are contract restructurings reasonable if they provide “commensurate ratepayer benefits” or simply any benefit?; (2) Are contract negotiations voluntary for both QFs and utilities?; and (3) How should the shareholder incentive be implemented?

Edison and PG&E believe that the existing record clearly outlines all interested parties’ positions and that future discussion among the interested parties will not resolve these longstanding differences.  We urge the Commission to issue a decision which adopts the QF Restructuring Reasonableness Letter process and resolves the remaining policy differences in a manner which will provide clear guidance to all parties in this important area.  This letter has been signed in counterpart and the separate signatures are attached.

  Respectfully submitted,


SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA EDISON


By:________________________________


W.  James Scilacci

Director, QF Resources





PACIFIC GAS & ELECTRIC


By:________________________________


Barney Speckman

Manager of Utility Electric Supply





